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Looking ahead - there are 2 
functions  that  President 
Mei would like to invite you  
to attend.  The first is the 
District Convention on 13-
15 November at Bomaderry 
and  the  second  is  our 
Christmas  Party  on 
Wednesday, 9 December at 
Zilver Restaurant.  Do join 
us if you can and don’t for-
get  to  RSVP  Secretary 
Crystal if you are coming. 
 
Currently, preparation for 
Charity Ball  2010 is  well 
underway.  President Mei is 
appealing to all members to 
donate  prizes  for  silent 
auction and raffles.  The 
former should have a value 
of $300+ and the latter 
$50+.   Our  help  in  this 
major Serving project of 
our Club is much needed.  
President  Mei  can  be 
reached on 0412 336 323 
and she looks forward to 
hearing  favorably  from 
each one of us soon.   

arship Scheme 2009 is 30 
September.   Please  help 
promote the project with 
interested parties.  At the 
September Board Meeting, 
members  of  the  Vetting 
Panel were nominated and 
approved.   They  are  Dr 
Danforn Lim, Dr Lisa Cheng, 
Dr  Anthony  Cheung,  Ms 
Janet Hung and Ms Eileen 
Zhang.    Details  of  the 
Scholarship in Chinese are 
provided on Pages 7 - 9. 
 
On 5 September, we visited 
the  Indo-Chinese  Elderly 
Hostel.   Both the elderly 
there and our members had 
a lovely time.  4 students 
from  the  University  of 
Sydney accompanied us as 
reporters.  They are Rachel 
Lam,  Joanna  Liu,  Ntsiuoa 
Sekete  and  Trang  Pham.  
Their reports on the visit 
are published on Pages 9 - 
13.   We thank  them for 
their contribution and ef-
forts.    

In this issue, you’ll find 
correspondence from In-
ternational President Eber-
hard Wirfs on Page 2, DG 
Beryl Payne on Pages 4-6 
and Past President Pirkko 
Naukkarinen of LC Järven-
pää Ainot on Page 3  
 
At  our  September  Mem-
bers  Meeting,  Dr  David 
Zhan Wu and Ms Jasman 
Pang were inducted as our 
newest  members.   Con-
gratulations to them!   
 
At  our  October Meeting, 
Lion Dr Danforn Lim will be 
speaking about Liver Cancer 
and Cervical Cancer.  The 
session promises to be an 
interesting one as we still 
have  fond  memories  of 
Danforn’s amusing yet busi-
nesslike  presentation  on 
the Swine Flu in the July 
meeting. 
 
The deadline for applying 
for our Teal Ribbon Schol-
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A Letter from 

Our International President 

Dear Lion Mei-ha, 
 
As we know, growth requires movement -- but not 
just random movement!  Movement without a plan 
wastes time and energy, and because time is short 
and our responsibilities are great, we can afford to 
do neither. 
 
As leaders we must focus our energies and coordi-
nate our movements in specific areas, especially the 
critical task of increasing membership in existing 
clubs and improving the retention of members. While 
we have had a great start to our Lionistic year, with 
a record number of new clubs and an overall net 
growth of 3,750 members worldwide through August, I have just now challenged our 
DG Teams to focus on increasing growth in existing clubs between September and 
December of this year. Let me share some ideas with you because it is you - our club 
leaders - who know the challenges and how to succeed. 
 
A good place to start is the Family Membership Program which has had great success. 
The program has done much to invigorate existing clubs and help form new ones, but 
sometimes clubs need help in implementing the plan. So below you will find some ex-
cellent guidelines and new materials. 
 
Just imagine if our 45,000 clubs grew by only one or two members in the next four 
months?  It would not only make history for our great association, but it would also 
create a brighter future for the millions who need our service. I know you can do it. 
 
With gratitude and best wishes for success in all you do. 
 
With cordial regards, 
 
 
Eberhard J. Wirfs,  
International President 
Lions Clubs International 

International President 
Eberhard Wirfs 



 

 

 

A Letter from our Twin Club 

Järvenpää Ainot, Finland 

Dear Lions friends in LC Sydney Chinese! 
 
Best greetings from your twin club LC Järvenpää/Ainot.  My 
name is Pirkko Naukkarinen and may be you remember my 
name, because I wrote you two years ago. 
 
Now it is my turn to tell about our club and about our happen-
ings. 
 
Our 38 women members have been in meeting just once in 
August in our president's home.  Our sweet President Tuulikki 
organized a very nice party with eating and wine.  Beside en-
joying that meal we decided the future.  The next week we 
have our September meeting in our old place in Restaurant 
Rivoli in Järvenpää. 
 
The next weekend some members of our club will be in Tampere-city (in Finland) in Lions 
European Forum.  It will be an enormous great meeting! 
 
In November our club will organize a very big concert in Järvenpää-house.  There will sing 
one of the most popular artists in Finland: Arja Koriseva.  Soon we are starting to sell the 
tickets.  It is our biggest "happening" in this year.  Next March we will organize dancing-
party in the year 60s-style. (last year we had the 50s-style).  It was a success!  We all had 
fun! 
 
Those two are the most biggest things to do.  Of course we do many little ones also.  We 
also try to meet our members in exercising our bodies and "head" once in the month.  We go 
to swim or to bowling or to forest together.  It is nice to meet lions out of formal meetings.  
We learn better to know each other.  Some of us have started to dance "latinos" together.  
One member of us is a teacher of dancing and we try to learn the right steps of each dance.  
It is good to body and head and fun!  (I like it). 
 
Next February we celebrate our 15 years birthday.  We have started to plan how to cele-
brate that day.  I think that our feeling and energy in our club is so good in this year that 
we shall have a nice year!  I hope it same to you also! 
 
Best regards to everyone in your excellent Club 
 
Pirkko Naukkarinen 
LC Järvenpää/Ainot 

PP Pirkko 
Naukkarinen 



 

Out & About with Beryl 
August 2009  



 

Out and About with Beryl 
August 2009 (continued) 



 

Out and About with Beryl 
August 2009 (continued) 



 

二零零九年「雪梨華人獅子會藍綠絲帶學人」計劃 

 
引言 

雪梨華人獅子會所創辦之「雪梨華人獅子會藍綠絲帶學人」計劃，旨在鼓

勵中國大陸素有經驗的專家，到澳洲雪梨進行有關治療及預防藍綠絲帶包

含的疾病之培訓或研究活動。藍綠絲帶所包括之疾病有卵巢癌, 子宮癌, 

子宮頸癌, 食品過敏, 性侵犯, 毒品依賴, 多囊卵巢綜合症, 疼痛及悲痛

紊亂(包括創傷後壓力心理障礙症), 強迫症, 人格分裂症, 妥瑞症, X 染
色體易裂症。 

 

目的 

推行學人計劃的目的， 主要是為促進中國大陸及澳洲雪梨人員分享經驗，治療及預防

藍綠絲帶包含的疾病方面交流技術， 並鼓勵共同合作和組織網絡。 

 

申請資格 

1. 申請人必須是在中國大陸居住的中華人民共和國的公民 

2. 申請人的現時必須從事醫務、公共衛生或相關專業， 並已從事該專業超過三年。 

3. 申請人必須在過去從事的專業當中，包括至少一年在國內推行有關治療及預防藍綠

絲帶包含的其中一種疾病的工作經驗，並且在完成學人計劃活動後，將繼續推行有

關的防治工作。 

4. 申請人須為國內其中一個疾病防治或研究計劃的負責人或工作人員。如有需要，兩

位推行相同的計劃的人員可在同一時期來澳洲雪梨進行兩星期的研究實習。 

5. 申請人必須負責該計劃的策劃或推行工作。如每項計劃多於一人參與，則各申請人

應是來自不同的職系為佳。推行計劃的前線工作人員將獲優先考慮。 

 

資助 

每位申請人的最高資助款項為澳幣一千元正； 如兩個申請人同行的話， 最高的資助款

項為每人澳幣五百元正。受助人士要自行安排在澳的住宿、交通及其他一切費用。另

外，建議受助人士自行購買在澳期間之旅遊保險, 本資助計劃將不負責受助人士在澳一

切意外或醫療之費用。 

雪梨華人獅子會 

藍綠絲帶學人計劃 



 

建議研習活動內容及評估方式 

申請人須建議他/她在澳洲雪梨的研究活動， 然後由評選委員會批核並協助安排適合的

行程。受助的人士可能會被派遣到指定的機構， 履行實習交流工作， 策動社區計劃，

或進行研究及討論， 甚至包括推行上述多項類型活動。有關這個學人研習項目進度，

將會在活動期間作出評估。 

 

受助之人士在澳洲雪梨的兩星期中， 需要出席一個新聞發佈會及參與兩個研討會，一

個是開放給業內人士而另一個則是開放給公眾。研討會內容是著重在受助人士地區對所

選擇之疾病的情況、預防及治療研究成績和方向，以及介紹該研習計劃的內容及/或在

澳洲雪梨期間交流的經驗等。而受助人在離澳前必須撰寫及遞交一份初步報告，在完成

整個計劃後，受助人將會獲頒予「雪梨華人獅子會藍綠絲帶學人」出席證明書。受助人

亦需在完成整個計劃後三個月內， 呈交詳盡之全面計劃報告。本中心在收到面計劃報

告後會把「雪梨華人獅子會藍綠絲帶學人」證書寄到貴工作單位。 

 

另外， 兩位申請相同研習計劃人員的申請表會被一同審核，若申請成功，二人會同時

來澳洲雪梨進行交流， 而他們只須主持同樣的研討會， 並遞交一份研究報告書。 

 

申請程序 

1. 合乎上述申請資格的人士，必須用申請書遞交建議計劃書，內容包括下列資料： 

i. 姓名（包括中文姓名和英文拼音） 

ii. 通訊地址及聯絡號碼（包括電話號碼、傳真機號碼及電子郵件號碼） 

iii. 現時工作機構及職位 

iv. 學歷、專業資格及有關經驗 

v. 過去出國學術交流的經驗 

vi. 個人的抱負及專業目標 

vii. 是次國內推行計劃名稱及詳細內容 

viii. 建議在澳洲雪梨主要研究課題或活動及其他有關的特別安排。如建議的研習

計劃屬研究探討類型， 請列出擬採用的方法及步驟， 和冀望得出的結果 

ix. 提議的到雪梨及離開雪梨日期 

x. 如 所屬工作單位的工作人員過往曾參與雪梨華人獅子會之其他計劃， 須列

出其姓名及來雪梨之日期 

雪梨華人獅子會 

藍綠絲帶學人計劃 



 

2. 每位申請人須填寫一份書。若同一計劃有兩位申請者，請分別填寫兩份申請表並一

併寄出。每位申請人必須請兩位推薦人遞交推薦信各一封。（如該建議計劃是與其

他機構合作， 申請人宜遞交一份由該機構發出的推薦信。） 

 

寫妥之建議計劃書及推薦信必須交回下列地址： 

 

Lion Dr Danforn Lim 
PO BOX 3159, 
Liverpool, NSW 2170 
AUSTRALIA 
(請在信封面上寫明申請「雪梨華人獅子會藍綠絲帶學人」計劃

字樣) 

 

申請截止日期及接納通知 

遞交申請書的截止日期是二零零九年九月二十八日。獲接納申請予以贊助人士將於二零

零九年十月十八日前透過郵件/電子郵件取得結果； 如申請不被接納，將不另行通知。 

 

特別注意事項 

1. 受助的人士必須於二零零九年十一月至二零一零年一月內到達澳洲雪梨完成「雪梨

華人獅子會藍綠絲帶學人」計劃，並且要自行向當局申請批准以便獲得簽證到澳洲

雪梨。受助人若未能在二零一零年一月十五日前到達澳洲雪梨， 贊助則會自動註

銷。 

2.  雪梨華人獅子會是「雪梨華人獅子會藍綠絲帶學人」計劃的獎項授與單位。雪梨華

人獅子會一概不負有任何受助人士在澳洲之各項法律責任。 

3. 受助人士申請到澳洲之簽證所需的邀請函應由在澳相對應之學術單位或團體發出，

雪梨華人獅子會不負責簽發邀請函。 

4. 申請人如未能完成整個兩星期的研習而中途離開，將不獲頒發証書，並須向雪梨華

人獅子會發還資助款項。本獅子會亦會通知其上級或推薦人。 

5. 如受助人士須印錄有關「雪梨華人獅子會藍綠絲帶學人」計劃所協助產生的全部或

部份研究及著作時，或與在澳相對應之學術單位或團體簽署合作備忘錄時，他/她必

須註明「雪梨華人獅子會藍綠絲帶學人」計劃出處， 並向雪梨華人獅子會致意。 
 

雪梨華人獅子會 

藍綠絲帶學人計劃 



 A Visit to the  

Indo-Chinese Elderly Hostel 

Sydney, NSW, 9 September 2009 -  The Lions 
Club of Sydney Chinese has kick-started an intense 
empowerment campaign for Chinese elderly homes by 
visiting the Indo-Chinese Elderly Hostel, in a bid to 
change the misconception of nursing homes in the 
Chinese community.  
 
After engaging in a home tour, intimate conversa-
tions and motivational activities with the staff and 
thirty residents, most of whom aged over 80 and had 
age-related illness, the Club left behind gift packs 
for the elderly and a donation of $2,000 for their 
home. 
 
Dr. Anthony Cheung, Immediate Past President of 
the Club, said: “Many Chinese may still think that 
nursing homes are places where the elderly are aban-
doned by their family and live their life miserably 
with no hope left. In reality, nursing houses help 
make the seniors feel better about themselves and 
enjoy life.” 
 
In fact, those in doubt would be amazed at how 
happy and relaxed the residents at the hostel were 
despite their physical problems. They gave a warm 
round of applause after each performance; they 
laughed at the jokes; they were excited about the 

Sydney Chinese Lions with the Elderly at the Indo-Chinese Elderly Hostel 

While it may be common belief in the Chinese community that the nursing home  
is only a place where the frail elderly await their final years,  

the Lions Club of Sydney Chinese begs to differ ......  

magic tricks; they even sang karaoke for the Lions as 
a thank-you gift. 
 
The manager of the hostel revealed that many new 
residents were resistant to the idea of living in a 
nursing home at first; yet upon gaining first-hand 
experience after a few weeks, some even admitted 
they did not even want to go back and live with their 
families. In a nursing home, they enjoy traditional 
dishes, making friends, outings, handicraft activities 
and frequent family visits. More importantly, they 
are well taken care of by qualified staff who speak 
various Chinese dialects. 
 
Dr. Danforn Lim, a doctor at Westmead Hospital and 
also a member of the Lions Club, said: “We believe 
this way of living is beneficial for the modern Chi-
nese family. The children will be relieved from the 
enormous stress of work and family matters; while 
the seniors will be looked after and won’t suffer 
from problems such as language barriers, social isola-
tion or loneliness. It’s a win–win situation for all.” 
 
For more informational about the Lions Club of Syd-
ney Chinese please visit the Club’s website at: 
www.sydneychineselions.org.au.  



 

May we Grow Old Together ... 
Stay Happy and Healthy as WE SERVE 



 

送關愛 傳溫暖 

會長鄭美霞女士，名譽會長張俊明博士以

及一眾理事和會員等， 攜帶著應節禮品于

早上10時準時抵達位於Bonnyrigg 的印支

高齡宿舍。除宿舍的工作人員外， 不少長

者早早就守候在門口， 以熱情的笑容迎接

訪客的到來。長者們早已把宿舍當作一個

大家庭，不僅熱情招呼訪客，還主動帶各

獅兄獅姐四處參觀。 

 

聯歡會開始先由獅子會名譽會長張俊明博

士代表眾獅友向長者問好，隨後印支高齡

宿舍總經理韓女士也致以簡單的歡迎詞。

隨後，各位獅友帶來了不少拿手的表演項

目，長者們均陶醉在熱烈的歡樂氣氛中。

節目包括由鄭美霞會長和宿舍信託人之一

曾維佳先生合唱的『帝女花』；由張俊明

博士獻上的一曲『明日天涯』；秘書關梁

麗貞帶來充滿味道的『夜上海』並邊唱邊

跳引來陣陣熱烈掌聲。接著有楊家太極扇

演出和魔術表演，更是令各位老人家笑顏

逐開。 

到訪印支高齡宿舍的雪梨華人獅子會一眾獅友與長者合攝 

一年一度的中秋佳節又快要到了。日前，雪梨華人獅子會一如往年的傳統， 

在會長鄭美霞女士的帶領下，到印支高齡宿舍進行送關愛傳溫暖活動， 

探訪了居住該處的數十名長者  

最後，雪梨華人獅子會把一張兩千元的支

票贈與印支高齡宿舍，以作鼓勵。 

 

為答謝獅子會溫暖來訪，多位老人更破天

荒站上舞臺合唱一曲『萬水千山總是情』

以表謝意。全場所有的長者，獅友以及工

作人員均隨著音樂打起了拍子，帶出一片

樂也融融的溫馨景象。 

 

居於宿舍內的一名長者陳敬表示：“子女

工作忙，沒時間照顧我們，高齡宿舍卻給

予我們無微不至的關懷和照顧，定期還有

像獅子會這樣的慈善團體來探訪慰問，住

在這裏，我覺得非常開心！” 

 

會長鄭美霞女士也表示道：“在【我們服

務】的獅子精神下，會員們不僅把歡樂帶

給這些長者，在奉獻的同時，自身感到更

加快樂。這是一次非常有意義的活 動，也

希望更多人參與到當中。” 



 

長者讚 眾人樂 



Our New Members 

Flanked by their Sponsors, Lion Dr David Zhan Wu and Lion  
Jasman Pang at Induction Conducted  by IPP Dr Anthony Cheung 

At our September 2009 Members Meeting, Dr David Zhan Wu 

and Ms Jasman Pang were inducted into our Club as members.  

Lion David‛s Sponsor is Lion Eileen, his better half.  Lion  

Jasman‛s Sponsor is 

VP Wendy. 
 

We warmly welcome them 

and look forward to Serving 

together with them. 

 

We would also like to en-

courage all our members to 

keep up this wonderful 

year-round member-

ship effort.  Al-

though our Club has 

the largest member-

ship in the District, 

we need more mem-

bers to Serve in the 

increasingly diversi-

fied projects of 

ours. 

 Lion Dr David Zhan Wu   Lion Jasman Pang  



 

We Serve 

Upcoming Events 
  Function Venue/ Dress Code Date & Time Cost per person 

 October Members Meeting  
 
Sydney Chinese Lions 

Zilver Restaurant 
 
After 5 

Wednesday 
7 October 2009 
 

$30 per person for 
dinner 
 

 District Convention 
 
District 201N5 

Bomaderry Bowling Club 
154 Meroo Road 
Bomaderry 

13 - 15 Novem-
ber 2009 

$120 for full registra-
tion & hospitality 
package;  
accommodation extra 

 AGM &  
November Members Meeting 
 
Sydney Chinese Lions 

Zilver Restaurant 
 
After 5 

Wednesday 
4 November 2009 
 

$30 per person for 
dinner 
 

 Christmas Party 2009 
 
Sydney Chinese Lions 

Zilver Restaurant 
 
After 5 

Wednesday,  
9 December 2009 

$45 per person / 
$450 per table of 10 

For bookings please contact: 
Secretary Crystal Siu (mobile: 0400 228 823, email: ccsiu@hotmail.com) 

P.O. Box K422 

Haymarket 

NSW 2000 

Australia 

email: sydneychineselions@yahoo.com.au 

The Lions Club of Sydney Chinese Inc. is a member of Lions 
Clubs International, an international non profit community ser-
vice  organization,  upholding  a  common  motto  "WE 
SERVE".  Today, there are Lions Clubs in 205 countries and 
geographical areas all over the world.  In District 201N5, which 
covers the Sydney area and Norfolk Island, there are some 75 
Clubs with around 1,700 members.  Amongst these, there are 
around 7 Chinese-based Clubs.  Sydney Chinese Lions is the 
first of these Chinese-based Clubs chartered in April 1995. 
 
Over the past fifteen years, under the leadership of President 
Dr. Anthony Cheung and other Past Presidents, in conjunction 
with the relentless effort of its members, and on top of all 
these, the generous donations and sponsorships received from 
the community, the Club has donated over $350,000 to a num-
ber of charities including the Royal Flying Doctor Service of 
Australia, St John (NSW), the Australian Red Cross, the Sir 
David Martin Foundation, the Fred Hollows Foundation, West-
mead and Concord Hospitals, the Children's Mobility (Hart 
Walker)  Foundation  and  the  Elderly  Australian  Chinese 
Homes.  Thousands have reaped the benefits.  The Club is also 
mindful of encouraging young adults to participate in humani-
tarian services, hence, since 2003, it has been offering its 
humanitarian scholarships. 

The Lions Club of  
Sydney Chinese Inc. 

Visit us at our Award Winning Website 
www.sydneychineselions.org.au  


